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A representative of the office of the Controller also briefed the Committee on United Nations 
rules and procedures with regard to recruitment of personnel, including the status of 
recruitment of an Executive Secretary for the Committee.
 
During the session, the Secretary of the Fifth Committee also briefed the IAAC members on 
the election process for membership to the IAAC.  The term of office of all current members 
started on 1 January 2008.  The Committee members serve an initial term of three or four 
years and can be appointed to a second and final term of three years, with the exception of 
two of the initial five members of the Committee, who were appointed for four years.  The 
term of office for three members with three year appointments is due to expire on 31 
December 2010.
 
The next (eleventh) session of the IAAC is scheduled for 21-23 July 2010 at United Nations 
Headquarters in New York.
 
For further information on the work of the IAAC, please contact the Committee’s Executive 
Secretary a.i., Ms. Hazelien Featherstone, at e-mail:  featherstoneh@un.org, tel.:  +1 212 
963 1595, fax:  +1 212 963 0600.
 

* *** *

For information media • not an official record 

http://www.un.org/News/Press/docs//2010/org1530.doc.htm (2 of 2) [01/06/2010 4:37:08 PM]

mailto:featherstoneh@un.org

	un.org
	Independent Audit Advisory Committee Holds Tenth Session at Headquarters, 19-21 May


